
 

 

The American Legion Post 164 

Minutes of Executive Committee Zoom Meeting on July 05, 2022 

Meeting called to order by Commander Batura at 7:15pm                                                                            
Invocation by Post Chaplain   

Minutes of last Executive Committee meeting (6-07-2022) were read. 

Committee Reports;  

Service Officer;  Helped 1 Veteran with forms to obtain Medical Records for his claim.               
Membership;  We now have a committee of volunteers who are ready to go and seek new members.  
Welcome/Mentoring;  Ken Trunnell, we have a good list of members who will be a mentor.                    
JSSP; Rory- We now have the ability to get our own Background checks completed.                        
Fireworks; Wally- We did need more help at the stand, but it finally was over, more info soon.           
Graves Registration; Jim-  Nothing new to report as yet, but next year will need more set-up help.   
Finance Officer; Harry-  We have $11,170 dollars in bank.                                                                                                           
Boys State; Harry- 22 boys went to Boy’s State, 1 was a no show.                                                                     
Public Relations; Andy- We have been promoting our Programs thru news media and on face book.   
Judge Advocate; Butch- I have written an article on DD214 and sent it to our Membership for comments.                                                                                                                                                 

Unfinished Business;                                                                                                                                                          
None at this time. 

New Business;                                                                                                                                                                                                
The Auxiliary Unit 164 has offered to pay for a cleaning team to deep clean Bathrooms and Kitchens of 
this Post. After several minutes of discussion about liability and a contract for cleaning Harry Woodstrom 
Motioned for this to be Tabled for a future meeting when more details are obtained. Motion was 2nd by 
Jim McGuire, no more discussion, Motion Passed.  Building Committee is asking Membership to volunteer 
used or duplicate tools so they can start a Post tool box.                                                                                                                                         
Board of Trustees and Building Committee was asking for a listing of who has keys to the outside doors.  
Post Adjutant will have that list available for their next meeting.                                                                           
Jim McGuire Motioned that the Post spend up to $200.00 for Kleenex to go into backpacks for Uvalde 
Kids. Motion was 2nd by Harry Woodstrom, no discussion, Motion passed. 

Upcoming Events 

If no further business, Post Chaplain will offer a closing prayer.     

 Executive Committee adjourned at 9:15pm 

 

William Kennison                                                                                                                                 Peter Batura   
Adjutant                                                                                                                                                   Commander 


